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APPROXIMATE DATE OF COMMENCEMENT OF PROPOSED SALE TO PUBLIC:  From time to time
after the effective date of this Registration Statement, as determined by market
conditions.

If the only securities being registered on this form are being offered pursuant
to dividend or interest reinvestment plans, please check the following box.  [ ]

If any of the securities being registered on this form are to be offered on a
delayed or continuous basis pursuant to Rule 415 under the Securities Act of
1933, other than securities offered only in connection with dividend or interest
reinvestment plans, check the following box.  [X]

If this form is filed to register additional securities for an offering pursuant
to Rule 462(b) under the Securities Act, please check the following box and list
the Securities Act registration statement number of the earlier effective
registration statement for the same offering.  [ ]

If this form is a post-effective amendment filed pursuant to Rule 462(c) under
the Securities Act, check the following box and list the Securities Act
registration statement number of the earlier effective registration statement
for the same offering.  [ ] --------------------

If the delivery of the prospectus is expected to be made pursuant to Rule 434,
please check the following box.  [ ]
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Common Stock (8)(13).........................          $
- ----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
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Warrants to Purchase, United States Steel....
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Corporation Debt Securities, Preferred Stock
  or Common Stock (9)(13)....................
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-----------------
Common Stock reserved for issuance upon
  conversion or exchange of Debt Securities
  or Preferred Stock (10)....................
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-----------------
Stock Purchase Contracts(11)(13).............
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-----------------
Stock Purchase Units(12)(13).................
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-----------------
    Total....................................     $600,000,000                              $600,000,000           
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-----------------
</Table>

(1) In United States dollars or the equivalent thereof in any other currency
    unit or units, or composite currency or currencies.
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(7) There is being registered hereunder an indeterminate number of Depositary
    Shares as may be issued if United States Steel Corporation elects to offer
    fractional interests in the preferred stock offered hereby.

(8) An indeterminate number of shares of common stock, par value $1.00 per
    share, of United States Steel Corporation are covered by this registration
    statement. Common stock may also be issued upon exercise of warrants to
    purchase common stock that are registered hereby.

(9) An indeterminate number of warrants, representing rights to purchase debt
    securities, preferred stock or common stock of United States Steel
    Corporation, each of which is registered hereby, are covered by this
    registration statement.

(10) Such indeterminate number of shares of common stock as may be issued upon
     conversion of or in exchange for any Debt Securities, preferred stock or
     Depositary Shares that provide for such conversion or exchange are being
     registered hereby. No separate consideration will be received for the
     common stock issuable upon such conversion or exchange.

(11) An indeterminate amount and number of stock purchase contracts,
     representing obligations to purchase preferred stock, depositary shares,
     common stock or other securities are covered by this registration
     statement.

(12) An indeterminate amount and number of stock purchase units, consisting of
     stock purchase contracts together with debt securities, preferred stock,
     warrants or debt obligations of third parties securing the holders'
     obligations to purchase ber
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not delivered with the prospectus. You may request a copy of these filings at no
cost.

     Requests for documents should be d1 ˰







  RATING AGENCIES MAY DOWNGRADE OUR CREDIT RATINGS WHICH WOULD INCREASE OUR
  FINANCIAL COSTS AND MAKE IT MORE DIFFICULT FOR US TO RAISE CAPITAL.

     The fees payable and the amount of receivables eligible under our
receivables sales program are determined in part by our credit ratings and the
fees increase if these ratings drop. In January 2003, following our announcement
that we entered into an asset purchase agreement with National, rating agencies
placed our credit ratings under review and these ratings were subsequently
reduced in May 2003. If our credit ratings are downgraded further, the fees
payable under our receivables sales program would increase and the amount of
receivables eligible for sale could be reduced. In addition, any further
downgrade in our credit ratings could make raising capital more difficult,
increase the cost of future borrowings and affect the terms on which we purchase
goods and services.

  WE HAVE LOST MARKET SHARE OVER THE LAST DECADE AND THIS HAS REDUCED OUR
  SELLING PRICES AND SHIPMENT LEVELS.

     USS has lost market share over the past decade. Based on statistics
supplied by the American Iron and Steel Institute, we believe our domestic
flat-rolled market share has dropped from 19.4% in 1990 to a low of 13.3% in
2001.

  MINI-MILLS ARE INCREASINGLY ABLE TO COMPETE IN OUR MARKETS AND THIS COULD
  REDUCE OUR SELLING PRICES AND SHIPMENT LEVELS.

     An increasing number of mini-mills utilize thin slab casting technology to
produce flat-rolled products. Through the use of thin slab casting, mini-mill
competitors are increasingly able to compete directly with integrated producers
of flat-rolled products. Depending on market conditions, the additional
production generated by flat-rolled minimills could significantly reduce our
selling prices and shipment levels.

  HIGH ENERGY COSTS REDUCE OUR RESULTS OF OPERATIONS AND CASH FLOWS.

     Our operations consume large amounts of energy and we consume significant
amounts of natural gas. Domestic natural gas prices increased from an average of
$2.74 per million BTU in 1999 to an average of $5.86 per million BTU in the
first ten months of 2003. At normal annual consumption levels (including the
National assets), a $1.00 per million BTU change in domestic natural gas prices
would result in an estimated $80 million change in our annual domestic pretax
operating costs without taking into account the effect of any hedging. Due to
the volatility of natural gas prices, which in recent years have reached
historically high levels, we may hedge part of our natural gas purchases from
time to time. Hedging programs will affect our energy costs.

  REDUCED AVAILABILITY OF RAW MATERIALS COULD AFFECT OUR PRODUCTION AND HIGH RAW
  MATERIAL COSTS COULD REDUCE OUR RESULTS OF OPERATIONS AND CASH FLOWS.

     With recent increases in global demand for steelmaking raw materials,
prices and related transportation costs are increasing for commodities such as
coking coal, coke, iron ore and scrap. Future results will be affected by market
prices for, and availability of, these purchased commodities. In the United
States, we purchase all our coking coal requirements and a portion of our scrap
requirements, but
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are self-sufficient in iron ore and we are a net seller of coke. In Europe, we
purchase all of our coking coal and iron ore requirements and a modest portion
of our coke and scrap requirements.

  ENVIRONMENTAL COMPLIANCE AND REMEDIATION COULD RESULT IN SUBSTANTIALLY
  INCREASED CAPITAL REQUIREMENTS AND OPERATING COSTS.

     Our domestic businesses are subject to numerous federal, state and local
laws and regulations relating to the protection of the environment. These laws
are constantly evolving and becoming increasingly stringent. The ultimate impact
of complying with existing laws and regulations is not always clearly known or
determinable because regulations under some of these laws have not yet been
promulgated or are undergoing revision. We are also involved in a number of
environmental remediation projects at both former and present operating
locations and are involved in a number of other remedial actions under federal
and state law. Our worldwide environmental expenditures were $230 million in
2002, $231 million in 2001 and $230 million in 2000. For more information see
"Management's Discussion and Analysis of Environmental Matters, Litigation and
Contingencies" in our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31,
2002, our Report on Form 10-Q for the quarter ended September 30, 2003 and
subsequent filings.

     The specific impact of environmental compliance on each competitor may vary
depending upon a number of factors, including the age and location of operating
facilities, production processes (such as a mini-mill versus an integrated
producer) and the specific products and services it provides. To the extent our





employees. Preliminary valuations indicate that the merged plan will not require
cash funding for the 2003 or 2004 plan years. Thereafter, annual funding
requirements are broadly estimated to be $75 million per year, excluding any
contributions to the SPT. In the fourth quarter of 2003, we made a $75 million
voluntary contribution to our main defined benefit pension plan, consisting
primarily of timber assets previously managed by U. S. Steel's real estate unit.
We may also decide to make other voluntary contributions in one or more future
periods in order to mitigate potentially larger required contributions in later
years.

     These estimates are forward-looking statements. Factors that may affect the
amount of cash funding requirements include future asset performance, the level
of interest rates used to measure minimum funding levels, the impacts of
business acquisitions or sales, union negotiated changes and future government
regulation.

  DECLINES IN THE VALUE OF INVESTMENTS OF OUR MAJOR PENSION TRUSTS COULD
  MATERIALLY REDUCE OUR STOCKHOLDERS' EQUITY.

     Under accounting principles generally accepted in the United States changes
in the market value of the assets held in trust for pension purposes can result
in significant changes in the sponsor's balance sheet.
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The accounting rules provide that if at any plan measurement date (which in our
case is December 31 of each year or an earlier date if certain significant plan
events occur) the fair value of plan assets is less than the plan's accumulated
benefit obligation ("ABO"), the sponsor must establish a liability at least
equal to the amount by which the ABO exceeds the fair value of the plan assets
and any prepaid pension assets must be removed from the balance sheet. The sum
of the liability and prepaid pension assets must be offset by the recognition of
an intangible asset and/or as a direct charge against stockholders' equity, net
of tax effects. Such adjustments will have no direct impact on earnings per
share or cash.

     The re-measurement of our union pension plan that was required to reflect
the workforce reduction, increased the net charge against equity to $927
million. During the fourth quarter of 2003, U. S. Steel merged its two major
defined benefit pension plans. Pension accounting rules may require that U. S.
Steel increase the additional minimum liability that was recorded at year-end.
This increase would result in a non-cash net charge against equity, which is
currently estimated in a range of $500 million to $600 million. The actual
amount of such charge will be determined based upon facts and circumstances on
the measurement date and the result could be materially different from the
foregoing estimate. Such differences could range from a reversal of the $927
million net charge against equity to a cumulative charge against equity of $1.4
to $1.5 billion. These entries will have no impact on income. These charges
against equity would result in an increase in federal and state deferred tax
assets, which management will assess to determine if such assets may be
realized. Should a valuation allowance be required, the upper range of the
cumulative charge against equity could increase from $1.5 billion discussed
above to as much as $2.5 billion, representing an increase of as much as $1
billion related to a valuation allowance for the full or partial effect in the
net charge as of September 30, 2003.

     The foregoing estimates are forward-looking statements. Predictions as to
the value of and return on plan assets and the resulting impact on equity are
subject to substantial uncertainties such as (among other things) investment
performance and interest rates.

  DOMESTIC COMPETITORS EMERGING FROM BANKRUPTCY MAY HAVE LOWER COSTS THAN OURS.

     Since 1998, more than 30 domestic steel companies have sought protection
under Chapter 11 of the United States Bankruptcy Code. Many of these companies
have continued to operate. Some have reduced prices to maintain volumes and cash
flow and obtained concessions from their labor unions and suppliers. Upon
emergence from bankruptcy, these companies, or new entities that purchase their
facilities through the bankruptcy process, may be relieved of many
environmental, employee, retiree and other obligations.

  OUR INTERNATIONAL OPERATIONS EXPOSE US TO UNCERTAINTIES AND RISKS FROM ABROAD,
  WHICH COULD REDUCE OUR RESULTS OF OPERATIONS AND ��ONSrgenc to
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exchange risks. USSK's revenues are primarily in euros and its costs are
primarily in Slovak korunas and United States dollars. USSB's revenues are
primarily in euros and United States dollars, most of its labor and other
domestic costs are primarily in Serbian dinars and most of its raw materials
purchases are in United States dollars.

     Although the bankruptcy laws of Serbia provide a discharge of all
pre-closing liabilities, USSB will be subject to the political and economic
risks of operating in Serbia.
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  USSK MAY LOSE SOME OF THE TAX BENEFITS IT ENJOYS IN SLOVAKIA.

     In October 2002, a tax credit limit was negotiated by the Slovak government
as part of the Accession Treaty governing the Slovak Republic's entry into the
EU. The Treaty limits to $500 million the total tax credit to be granted to USSK
during the period 2000 through 2009. The impact of the tax credit limit is
expected to be minimal since Slovak tax laws have been modified and tax rates
have been reduced since the acquisition of USSK. The Treaty also places limits
upon total production and export sales to the EU, allowing for modest growth
each year through 2009. The limits upon export sales to the EU take effect upon
the Slovak Republic's entry into the EU, which is expected to occur in May 2004.
A question has recently arisen with respect to the effective date of the
production limits. The European Commission has taken the position that the
production limitations apply as of 2002 and is currently demanding that USSK pay
taxes on USSK's 2003 income as a result of allegedly exceeding the production
limits. Discussions between representatives of the Slovak Republic and the
European Commission are ongoing. At this time it is not possible to predict the
outcome of those discussions or the impact upon the results of USSK.

  THE TERMS OF OUR INDEBTEDNESS MAY RESTRICT OUR ABILITY TO PAY DIVIDENDS.

     Under the terms of our 10 3/4% Senior Notes due 2008 and our 9 3/4% Senior
Notes due 2010 (collet蝐�e efSeethththfS1io 3/nio倀onioS1i
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     - Foreign tax risks; and

     - Expenditures required to comply with potential new environmental
       requirements.

  TRADE RESTRICTIONS IMPOSED BY OTHER COUNTRIES IN EUROPE MAY AFFECT OUR
  EUROPEAN SALES.

     Although the European Commission recently announced the termination of
safeguard measures, it could reinstate such measures or impose others, such as
quotas and tariffs. Although the safeguard measures currently in place in Poland
and Hungary are not expected to have a material adverse impact on USSK, other
countries could impose similar measures.

     Serbia also is subject to customs duties for shipments into certain Central
and Eastern European countries. Discussions and negotiations are being held with
many of these countries regarding these duties.

       RISKS ASSOCIATED WITH THE ACQUISITION OF THE NATIONAL STEEL ASSETS

  WE MAY BE UNABLE TO SUCCESSFULLY INTEGRATE NATIONAL'S OPERATIONS AND REALIZE
  THE FULL COST SAVINGS WE ANTICIPATE.

     Among the factors considered by our board of directors in approving the
National transaction were the anticipated cost savings and operating synergies
that could result from the National transaction. These savings may not be
realized within the time periods contemplated or at all.

     A substantial portion of the cost savings that we anticipate are due to the
reduced staffing levels allowed under our labor agreement. We may find that we
need more employees than we anticipated to operate our business, thereby
reducing the anticipated cost savings�e
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  FOR FINANCIAL SUPPORT.

     Prior to our separation from Marathon ("Separation"), we funded our
negative operating cash flow through an increase in USX debt attributable to the
U. S. Steel Group. Because we are no longer owned by USX, we are not able to
rely on USX for financial support or benefit from a relationship with USX to
obtain credit.

  WE HAVE INCURRED OPERATING AND CASH LOSSES AND WILL NO LONGER BE ABLE TO
  REALIZE THE BENEFITS OF CASH FROM MARATHON TAX SETTLEMENTS.

     Before the Separation, the USX tax allocation policy required the U. S.
Steel Group and the Marathon Group to pay the other for tax benefits resulting
from tax attributes that could not be utilized by the group for which those tax
attributes arose on a stand-alone basis but which could be used on a
consolidated, combined or unitary basis. The net amount of cash settlements made
by Marathon to USS under this policy for prior years, subject to adjustment, was
$819 million, $91 million and $(2) million in 2001, 2000 and 1999, respectively.
These payments allowed USS to realize the cash value of its tax benefits on a
current basis. Now, if USS generates losses or other tax attributes, we can
generally realize the cash value from them only if and when we generate enough
taxable income in future years to use those tax losses or other tax attributes
on a stand-alone basis. A delay in realizing tax benefits will reduce our cash
flow.

  USS IS SUBJECT TO CERTAIN CONTINUING CONTINGENT LIABILITIES OF MARATHON THAT
  COULD REDUCE OUR CASH FLOW AND OUR ABILITY TO INCUR ADDITIONAL INDEBTEDNESS
  AND COULD CAUSE A DEFAULT UNDER OUR BORROWING FACILITIES.

     USS is contingently liable for debt and other obligations of Marathon in
the amount of $68 million as of September 30, 2003. Marathon is not limited by
agreement with USS as to the amount of indebtedness that it may incur. In the
event of the bankruptcy of Marathon, these obligations for which USS is
contingently liable, as well as obligations relating to industrial development
and environmental improvement bonds and notes that were assumed by USS from
Marathon, may be declared immediately due and payable. If that occurs USS may
not be able to satisfy those obligations. In addition, if Marathon loses its
investment grade ratings, certain of these obligations will be considered
indebtedness under our indentures and for covenant calculations under our
revolving credit facility. This occurrence could prevent
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USS from incurring additional indebtedness under our indentures or may cause a
default under our revolving credit facility.
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          11.  If other than the entire principal amount plus accrued interest,
     the portion of the Change in Control purchase price or prices applicable to
     purchases of Debt Securities upon a Change in Control;

          12.  Whether the Debt Securities will be issued in whole or in part in
     the form of one or more global securities, and in such case, the depositary
     for the global securities;
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          13.  Any additional covenants applicable to the Debt Securities being
     offered;

          14.  Any additional events of default applicable to the Debt
     Securities being offered;

          15.  The terms of subordination, if applicable;

          16.  The terms of conversion, if applicable; and

          17.  Any other specific terms including any terms that may be required
     by or advisable under applicable law.

     Except with respect to Book-Entry Securities, Debt Securities may be
presented for exchange or registration of transfer, in the manner, at the places
and subject to the restrictions set forth in the Debt Securities and the
prospectus supplement. Such services will be provided without charge, other than
any tax or other governmental charge payable in connection therewith, but
subject to the limitations provided in the indentures.

CERTAIN COVENANTS OF USS IN THE INDENTURES

  PAYMENT

     USS will pay principal of and premium, if any, and interest on the Debt
Securities at the place and time described in the Debt Securities. (Section
1001) Unless otherwise provided in the prospectus supplement, USS will pay
interest on any Debt Security to the person in whose name that security is
registered at the close of business on the regular record date for that interest
payment. (Section 307)

     Any money deposited with the trustee or any paying agent for the payment of
principal of or any premium or interest on any Debt Security that remains
unclaimed for two years after that amount has become due and payable will be
paid to USS at its request. After this occurs, the holder of that security must
look only to USS for payment of that amount and not to the trustee or paying
agent. (Section 1003)

  LIENS

     If USS or any subsidiary of USS mortgages, pledges, encumbers or subjects
to a lien (a "Mortgage") as security for money borrowed any blast furnace
facility or steel producing facility, or casters that are part of a plant that
includes such a facility, having a net book value in excess of 1% of
Consolidated Net Tangible Assets at the time of determination (each, a
"Principal Property") or any shares of stock or other equity interests in any of
USS' subsidiaries that own one or more Principal Properties, USS will secure or
will cause such subsidiary to secure the Debt Securities equally and ratably
with all indebtedness or obligations secured by the Mortgage then being given
and with any other indebtedness of USS or the subsidiary of USS then entitled
thereto; provided, however, that this covenant shall not apply in the case of:
(a) any Mortgage existing on the date of the indentures (whether or not such
Mortgage includes an after-acquired property provision); (b) any Mortgage,
including a purchase money Mortgage, incurred in connection with the acquisition
of any Principal Property, the assumption of any Mortgage previously existing on
such acquired Principal Property or any Mortgage existing on the property of any
corporation when it becomes a subsidiary of USS; (c) any Mortgage on such
Principal Property in favor of the United States, or any State, or
instrumentality of either, to secure partial, progress or advance payments to
USS or any subsidiary of USS under any contract or statute; (d) any Mortgage in
favor of the United States, any State, or instrumentality of either, to secure
borrowings for the purchase or construction of the Principal Property mortgaged;
(e) any Mortgage on any Principal Property arising in connection with or to
secure all or any part of the cost of the repair, construction, improvement,
alteration or development of the Principal Property or any portion thereof; or
(f) any renewal of or substitution for any Mortgage permitted under the
preceding clauses. (Section 1005)

     USS may and may permit its subsidiaries to (1) grant Mortgages or incur
liens on Principal Property (or on equity interests in subsidiaries that own
Principal Property) covered by the restriction described above and (2) sell or
transfer any Principal Property with the intention of taking back a lease on
that Principal Property so long as the net book value of the Principal Property
(or equity interests) so



                                        16

encumbered or transferred, together with all property then permitted to be
encumbered or subject to a sale-leaseback under this clause, does not at the
time such Mortgage or lien is granted or such property is transferred exceed 10%
of Consolidated Net Tangible Assets. (Section 1005)

     "Consolidated Net Tangible Assets" means the aggregate value of all assets
of USS and its subsidiaries after deducting (a) all current liabilities
(excluding all long-term debt due within one year), (b) all investments in
unconsolidated subsidiaries and all investments accounted for on the equity
basis and (c) all goodwill, patent and trademarks, unamortized debt discount and
other similar intangibles (all determined in conformity with generally accepted
accounting principles and calculated on a basis consistent with USS' most recent
audited consolidated financial statements). (Section 101)

  LIMITATIONS ON CERTAIN SALE AND LEASEBACKS

     USS will not, nor will it permit any subsidiary to, sell or transfer any
Principal Property with the intention of taking back a lease thereof, provided,
however, this covenant shall not apply if (a) the lease is to a subsidiary of
USS (or to USS in the case of a subsidiary of USS); (b) the lease is for a
temporary period by the end of which it is intended that the use of the
Principal Property by the lessee will be discontinued; (c) USS or a subsidiary
of USS could, as described under the caption "Liens" above, Mortgage such
property without equally and ratably securing the Debt Securities; or (d) USS
promptly informs the trustee of such sale, the net proceeds of such sale are at
least equal to the fair value (as determined by resolution adopted by the Board
of Directors of USS) of such Principal Property and USS within 180 days after
such sale applies an amount equal to such net proceeds (subject to reduction by
reason of credits to which USS is entitled, under the conditions specified in
the indentures) to the retirement or in substance defeasance of funded debt of
USS or a subsidiary of USS. This covenant does not apply to sales and leases
solely among USS and its subsidiaries. (Section 1006)

  MERGER AND CONSOLIDATION

     USS will not merge or consolidate with any other entity or sell or convey
all or substantially all of its assets to any person, firm, corporation or other
entity, except that USS may merge or consolidate with, or sell or convey all or
substantially all of its assets to, any other entity if (i) USS is the
continuing entity or the successor entity (if other than USS) is organized and
existing under the laws of the United States of America or a State thereof and
such entity expressly assumes payment of the principal and interest on all the
Debt Securities, and the performance and observance of all of the covenants and
conditions of the applicable indenture to be performed by USS and (ii) there is
no default under the applicable indenture. Upon such a succession, USS will be
relieved from any further obligations under the applicable indenture. For
purposes of this paragraph, "substantially all of its assets" means, at any
date, a portion of the non-current assets reflected in USS' consolidated balance
sheet as of the end of the most recent quarterly period that represents at least
66 2/3% of the total reported value of such assets. (Section 801)

  WAIVER OF CERTAIN COVENANTS

     Unless otherwise provided in the prospectus supplement, USS may, with
respect to the Debt Securities of any series, omit to comply with any provision
of the covenants described under "Liens" and "Limitations on Certain Sale and
Leasebacks" above or under "Purchase of Debt Securities Upon a Change in
Control" or in any covenant provided in the terms of those Debt Securities if,
before the time for such compliance, holders of at least a majority in principal
amount of the outstanding Debt Securities of that series waive such compliance
in that instance or generally.
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"person" or "group" of persons (excluding USS, any subsidiary, any employee
stock ownership plan, any other employee p si seises





facilitate the issuance of Debt Securities in bearer form with or without
coupons, or to permit or facilitate the issuance of Debt Securities in
uncertificated form; (e) to add to, change or eliminate any of the provisions of
that indenture in respect of one or more series of Debt Securities thereunder,
under certain conditions designed to protect the rights of any existing holder
of those Debt Securities; (f) to secure all or any series of Debt Securities;
(g) to establish the forms or terms of the Debt Securities of any series; (h) to
evidence the appointment of a successor trustee and to add to or change
provisions of that indenture necessary to provide for or facilitate the
administration of the trusts under that indenture by more than one trustee; (i)
to cure any ambiguity, to correct or supplement any provision of that indenture
which may be defective or inconsistent with another provision of that indenture;
(j) to make other amendments that do not adversely affect the interests of the
holders of any series of Debt Securities in any material respect; and (k) to add
or change or eliminate any provision of that indenture as shall be necessary or
desirable in accordance with any amendments to the Trust Indenture Act. (Section
901)

     USS and the trustee may otherwise modify each indenture or any supplemental
indenture with the consent of the holders of not less than a majority in
aggregate principal amount of each series of Debt Securities affected thereby at
the time outstanding, except that no such modifications shall (i) extend the
fixed maturity of any Debt Securities or any installment of interest or premium
on any Debt Securities, or reduce the principal amount thereof or reduce the
rate of interest or premium payable upon redemption, or reduce the amount of
principal of an original issue discount Debt Security or any other Debt Security
that would be due and payable upon a declaration of acceleration of the maturity
thereof, or change the currency in which the Debt Securities are payable or
impair the right to institute suit for the enforcement of any payment after the
stated maturity thereof or the redemption date, if applicable, or adversely
affect any right of the holder of any Debt Security to require USS to repurchase
that security, without the consent of the holder of each Debt Security so
affected, (ii) reduce the percentage of Debt Securities of any series, the
consent of the holders of which is required for any waiver or supplemental
indenture, without the consent of the holders of all Debt Securities affected
thereby then outstanding or (iii) modify the provisions of that indenture
relating to the waiver of past defaults or the waiver or certain covenants or

                                        20

the provisions described under "Modification of the indentures," except to
increase any percentage set forth in those provisions or to provide that other
provisions of that indenture may not be modified without the consent of the
holder of each Debt Security affected thereby, without the consent of the holder
of each Debt Security affected thereby. (Section 902)

SATISFACTION AND DISCHARGE; DEFEASANCE AND COVENANT DEFEASANCE

     Each indenture shall be satisfied and discharged if (i) USS shall deliver
to the trustee all Debt Securities then outstanding for cancellation or (ii) all
Debt Securities not delivered to the trustee for cancellation shall have become
due and payable, are to become due and payable within one year or are to be
called for redemption within one year and USS shall deposit an amount sufficient
to pay the principal, premium, if any, and interest to the date of maturity,
redemption or deposit (in the case of Debt Securities that have become due and
payable), provided that in either case USS shall have paid all other sums
payable under that indenture. (Section 401)

     Each indenture provides, if such provision is made applicable to the Debt
Securities of a series, (i) that USS may elect either (A) to defease and be
discharged from any and all obligations with respect to any Debt Security of
such series (except for the obligations to register the transfer or exchange of
such Debt Security, to replace temporary or mutilated, destroyed, lost or stolen
Debt Securities, to maintain an office or agency in respect of the Debt
Securities and to hold moneys for payment in trust) ("defeasance") or (B) to be
released from its obligations with respect to such Debt Security under Sections
801, 803, 1005, 1006, 1007 and 1009 of that indenture (being the restrictions
described above under "Certain Covenants of USS in the indentures" and USS'
obligations described under "Purchase of Debt Securities upon a Change in
Control") together with additional covenants that may be included for a
particular series and (ii) that Sections 501(4), 501(5) (as to Sections 801,
803, 1005, 1006, 1007 and 1009) and 501(8), as described in clauses (iv), (v)
and (vii) under "Events of Default," shall not be Events of Default under that
indenture with respect to such series ("covenant defeasance"), upon the deposit
with the trustee (or other qualifying trustee), in trust for such purpose, of
money certain U.S. government obligations and/or, in the case of Debt Securities
denominated in U.S. dollars, certain state and local government obligations
which through the payment of principal and interest in accordance with their
terms will provide money, in an amount sufficient to pay the principal of (and
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income, gain or loss for Federal income tax purposes as a result of such
defeasance or covenant defeasance and will be subject to Federal income tax on
the same amounts, in the same manner and at the same times as would have been
the case if such defeasance or covenant defeasance had not occurred. Such
Opinion of Counsel, in the case of defeasance under clause (A) above, must refer
to and be based upon a ruling of the Internal Revenue Service or a change in
applicable Federal income tax law occurring after the date of the indentures.
(Section 1304)

RECORD DATES

     The indentures provide that in certain circumstances USS may establish a
record date for determining the holders of outstanding Debt Securities of a
series entitled to join in the giving of notice or the taking of other action
under the applicable indenture by the holders of the Debt Securities of such
series.
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registrar for all the common stock.

RIGHTS PLAN

     The following is a brief description of the terms of the stockholders
rights plan set forth in the Rights Agreement between USS and Mellon Investor
Services LLC, as Rights Agent.

     The purpose of the Rights Agreement is to:

     - Give our board of directors the opportunity to negotiate with any persons
       seeking to obtain control of USS;

     - Deter acquisitions of voting control of USS without assurance of fair and
       equal treatment of all USS stockholders; and

     - Prevent a person from acquiring in the market a sufficient amount of
       voting power to be in a position to block an action sought to be taken by
       our stockholders.

     The exercise of such rights (the "Rights") would cause substantial dilution
to a person attempting to acquire USS on terms not approved by our board of
directors and would therefore significantly increase the price that person would
have to pay to complete the acquisition. The Rights Agreement may deter a
potential acquisition or tender offer.

     Under the Rights Agreement, the Right to purchase from USS one-hundredth of
a share of Series A Junior Preferred Stock, no par value (the "Junior Preferred
Stock"), at a purchase price of $110 in cash, subject to adjustment, is attached
to each share of common stock.

     The Rights will expire at the close of business on December 31, 2011,
unless that date is extended or the rights are earlier redeemed or exchanged by
USS as described below.

     Until the Rights are distributed, they will:

     - Not be exercisable;

     - Be represented by the same certificates that represent the common stock;
       and

     - Trade together with the common stock.

     If the Rights are distributed, they will become exercisable, and USS would
issue separate certificates representing the Rights, which would trade
separately from USS' common stock.

     The Rights would be distributed upon the earlier of:

     - 10 business days following a public announcement that a person or group
       of affiliated or associated persons (an "Acquiring Person") has acquired
       (except pursuant to a Qualifying Offer (defined in the Rights Agreement
       as an all-cash tender offer for all outstanding shares of common stock
       meeting certain prescribed requirements)), or obtained the right to
       acquire, beneficial ownership of
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       common stock representing 15% or more of the total voting power of all
       outstanding shares of common stock (the "Stock Acquisition Date"), or

     - 10 business days (or upon such later date as may be determined by the
       board of directors) following the commencement of are�   �), or
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thereby. The deposit agreement may be terminated only if:

     - All outstanding depositary shares have been redeemed; or

     - A final distribution in respect of the preferred stock has been made to
       the holders of depositary shares in connection with any liquidation,
       dissolution or winding up of USS.

CHARGES OF PREFERRED STOCK DEPOSITARY, TAXES AND OTHER GOVERNMENT CHARGES

     USS will pay all transfer and other taxes and governmental charges arising
solely from the existence of the depositary arrangements. USS also will pay
charges of the depositary in connection with the initial deposit of preferred
stock and any redemption of preferred stock. Holders of depositary receipts will
pay other transfer and other taxes and go     USS w or

e arising



represented by the Debt Warrant certificates, or Debt Securities that may be
issued upon exercise of the Debt Warrants, will be issued in registered or
bearer form; (k) information with respect to book-entry procedures; (l) the
currency or currency units in which the offering price and the exercise price
are payable; (m) a discussion of material United States federal income tax
considerations; (n) the redemption or call provisions applicable to such Debt
Warrants; and (o) any additional terms of the Debt Warrants, including terms,
procedures, and limitations relating to the exchange and exercise of such Debt
Warrants.

STOCK WARRANTS

     The prospectus supplement relating to any particular issue of Warrants to
purchase preferred stock, depositary shares representing fractional shares of
preferred stock or common stock ("Stock Warrants") will describe the terms of
such Stock Warrants, including the following (if applicable): (a) the title of
such Stock Warrants; (b) the offering price for such Stock Warrants; (c) the
aggregate number of such Stock Warrants; (d) the designation and terms of the
preferred stock or common stock purchasable upon exercise of such Stock
Warrants; (e) the designation and terms of the USS Securities with which such
Stock Warrants are issued and the number of such Stock Warrants issued with each
such USS Security; (f) the date from and after which such Stock Warrants and any
USS Securities issued therewith will be separately transferable; (g) the number
of shares of preferred stock or common stock purchasable upon exercise of a
Stock Warrant and the price at which such shares may be purchased upon exercise;
(h) the date on which the right to exercise such Stock Warrants shall commence
and the date on which such right shall expt䠀urche ocaand hitauchering pe





     We may sell any of the securities directly to purchasers. In this case, we
will not engage underwriters or agents in the offer and sale of these
securities.

     In addition, Debt Securities or shares of common stock or preferred stock
may be issued upon the exercise of Warrants.

INDEMNIFICATION

     We may indemnify underwriters, dealers or agents who participate in the
distribution of securities against certain liabilities, including liabilities
under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended, and may agree to contribute to
payments that these underwriters, dealers or agents may be required to make.

NO ASSURANCE OF LIQUIDITY

     The securities we offer may be a new issue of securities with no
established trading market. Any underwriters that purchase securities from us
may make a market in these securities. The underwriters will not be obligated,
however, to make a market and may discontinue market-making at any time without
notice to holders of the securities. There may not be liquidity in the trading
market for any securities of any series.

                             VALIDITY OF SECURITIES

     The validity of the issuance of the offered securities will be passed upon
for USS by D. D. Sandman, Esq., Vice Chairman, Chief Legal Officer and Chief
Administrative Officer of USS or by R.M. Stanton,
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Esq., Assistant General Counsel -- Corporate and Assistant Secretary of USS.
Messrs. Sandman and Stanton, in their respective capacities as set forth above,
are paid salaries by USS, participate in various employee benefit plans offered
by USS and own common stock of USS.

                                    EXPERTS

     The consolidated financial statements of United States Steel Corporation
incorporated in this prospectus by reference to United States Steel
Corporation's Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2002
have been so incorporated in reliance on the report of PricewaterhouseCoopers
LLP, independent accountants, given on the authority of said firm as experts in
auditing and accounting.

     The consolidated financial statements of National Steel Corporation and
Subsidiaries (Debtor-in-Possession) as of December 31, 2002 and 2001, and for
each of the three years in the period ended December 31, 2002, appearing in the
U. S. Steel Current Report on Form 8-K dated May 20, 2003, have been audited by
Ernst & Young LLP, independent auditors, as set forth in their report thereon
(which contains an explanatory paragraph describing conditions that raise
substantial doubt about National Steel Corporation's ability to continue as a
going concern as described in Note 1 to the consolidated financial statements)
incorporated by reference herein, in reliance upon such report given on the
authority of such firm, as experts in accounting and auditing.
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                                    PART II

                     INFORMATION NOT REQUIRED IN PROSPECTUS

ITEM 14.  OTHER EXPENSES OF ISSUANCE AND DISTRIBUTION.

<Table>
<S>                                                           <C>
Securities and Exchange Commission filing fee...............  $48,544
Costs of printing and engraving.............................   10,000
Accounting fees and expenses................................   30,000
Miscellaneous expenses......................................    1,456
                                                              -------
Total.......................................................  $90,000
                                                              =======
</Table>

     All of these foregoing expenses are estimated except for the Securities and
Exchange Commission filing fee.

ITEM 15.  INDEMNIFICATION OF DIRECTORS AND OFFICERS.

     Article V of the Company's By-Laws provides that the Company shall
indemnify to the fullest extent permitted by law any person who is made or is
threatened to be made a party or is involved in any action, suit, or proceeding
whether civil, criminal, administrative or investigative by reason of the fact











                                                                     EXHIBIT 4.1

                     UNITED STATES STEEL CORPORATION, ISSUER
                                       AND
                          THE BANK OF NEW YORK, TRUSTEE

                              



           (c)                          601
</TABLE>

<TABLE>
<S>                                <C>
           (d)(1)                       601

           (d)(2)                       601

                                        603

           (d)(3)                       601

                                        603

           (e)                          514

Section 316(a)..................        101

           (a)(1)(A)                    502

                                        512

           (a) (1)(B)                   513

           (a) (2)                 Not Applicable

           (b)                          508

           (c)                          104

Section 317(a)(1)...............        503

           (a)(2)                       504

           (b)                         1003

Section 318(a)..................        107

           (b)                          107

           (c)                          101

                                        107
</TABLE>

NOTE: This reconciliation and tie shall not, for any purpose, be deemed t1)........
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         "Holder" means a Person in whose name a Security is registered in the
Security Register.

         "Indenture" means this instrument as originally executed and as it mah䀀h䀀�ah䀀 origi













No.____________$____________

         UNITED STATES STEEL CORPORATION, a corporation duly organized and
existing under the laws of the State of Delaware (herein called the
"Corporation", which term includes any successor Person under the Indenture
hereinafter referred to), for value received, hereby promises to pay to
________________, or registered assigns, the principal sum of ________________
Dollars on ________________ [if the Security is to bear interest prior to
Maturity, insert -- , and to pay interest thereon from ________________ or from
the most recent Interest Payment Date to which interest has been paid or duly
provided for, semi-annually on ________________ and ________________ in each
year, commencing ____________, at the rate of ____% per annum, until the
principal hereof is paid or made available for payment ][if applicable, insert
- -- , provided that any principal and premium, and any such installment of
interest, which is overdue shall bear interest at the rate of ____% per annum
(to the extent that the payment of such interest shall be legally enforceable),
from the dates such amounts are due until they are paid or made available for
payment, and such interest shall be payable on demand]. The interest so payable,
and punctually paid or duly provided for, on any Interest Payment Date will, as
provided in such Indenture, be paid to the Person in whose name this Security
(or one or more Predecessor Securities) is registered at the close of business
on the Regular Record Date for such interest, which shall be the
________________ or ________________ (whether or not a Business Day), as the
case may be, next preceding such Interest Payment Date. Any such interest not so
punctually paid or duly provided for will forthwith cease to be payable to the
Holder on such Regular Record Date and may either be paid to the Person in whose
name this Security (or one or more Predecessor Securities) is registered at the
close of business on a Special Record Date for the payment of such Defaulted
Interest to be fixed by the Trustee, notice whereof shall be given to Holders of
Securities of this series not less than 10 days prior to such Special Record
Date, or be paid at any time in any other lawful manner not inconsistent with
the requirements of any securities exchange on which the Securities of this
series may be listed, and upon such notice as may be required by such exchange,
all as more fully provided in said Indenture].

         [If the Security is not to bear interest prior to Maturity, insert --
The principal of this Security shall not bear interest except in the case of a
default in payment of principal upon acceleration, upon redemption or at Stated
Maturity and in such case the overdue principal and any overdue premium shall
bear interest at the rate of ____% per annum (to the extent that the payment of
such interest shall be legally enforceable), from the dates such amounts are due
until they are paid or made available for payment. Interest on any overdue
principal or premium shall be payable on demand.

         Payment of the principal of (and premium, if any) and [if applicable,
insert -- any such] interest on this Security will be made at the office or
agency of the Corporation maintained for that purpose in ________________, in
such [coin or currency of the United States of America] [Foreign Currency,
consistent with the provisions below,] as at the time of payment is legal tender
for payment of public and private debts [if applicable, insert -- ; provided,
however, that at the option of the Corporation payment of interest may be made
by check mailed to the address of the Person entitled thereto as such address
shall appear in the Security Register or by electronic funds transfer to an
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account maintained by the Person entitled thereto as specified in the Security
Register, provided that such Person shall have given the Trustee written
instructions].

         [If the security is payable in a foreign currency, insert the
appropriate provision.]

         Reference is hereby made to the further provisions of this Security set
forth on the reverse hereof, which further provisions shall for all purposes
have the same effect as if set forth at this place.

         Unless the certificate of authentication hereon has been executed by
the Trustee referred to on the reverse hereof by manual signature, this Security
shall not be entitled to any benefit under the Indenture or be valid or
obligatory for any purpose.

         IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the Corporation has caused this instrument to be
duly executed under its corporate seal.

Dated:

UNITED STATES STEEL CORPORATION

By ___________________________________
Attest: ______________________________

SECTION 203. FORM OF REVERSE OF SECURITY.

         This Security is one of a duly authorized issue of securities of the

























                           reorganization or other similar law;

                  (B)      adjudging the Corporation a bankrupt or insolvent or
                           approving as properly filed a petition seeking
                           reorganization, arrangement, adjustment or
                           composition of or in respect of the Corporation under
                           any applicable Federal or State bankruptcy,
                           insolvency, reorganization or other similar law;

                  (C)      appointing a custodian, receiver, liquidator,
                           assignee, trustee, sequestrator or other similar
                           official of the Corporation or of any substantial
                           part of its property; or

                  (D)      ordering the winding up or liquidation of its
                           affairs, and the continuance of any such decree or
                           order for relief or any such other decree or order
                           unstayed and in effect for a period of 90 consecutive
                           days;

     or

         (7)      (A) the commencement by the Corporation of a voluntary case or
                  proceeding under any applicable Federal or State bankruptcy,
                  insolvency, reorganization or other similar law to be
                  adjudicated a bankrupt or insolvent;

         (B)      the consent by the Corporation to the entry of a decree or
                  order for relief in respect of it in an involuntary case or
                  proceeding under any applicable Federal or State bankruptcy,
                  insolvency, reorganization or other similar law or the consent
                  by it to the commencement of any bankruptcy or insolvency case
                  or proceeding against it;

         (C)      the filing by the Corporation of a petition or answer or
                  consent seeking reorganization or relief under any applicable
                  Federal or State bankruptcy, insolvency, reorganization or
                  other similar law, or the consent by the Corporation to the
                  filing of such petition;

         (D)      the consent by the Corporation to the appointment of or taking
                  possession by a custodian, receiver, liquidator, assignee,
                  trustee, sequestrator or other similar official of the
                  Corporation or of any substantial part of its property;
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         (E)      the making by the Corporation of an assignment for the benefit
                  of creditors;

         (F)      the admission by the Corporation in writing of its inability
                  to pay its debts generally as they become due; or,

         (G)      the taking of corporate action by the Corporation in
                  furtherance of any such action;

     or

         (8)      any other Event of Default provided with respect to Securities
                  of that series.

SECTION 502. ACCELERATION OF MATURITY; RESCISSION AND ANNULMENT.

         If an Event of Default (other than an Event of Default specified in
Section 501(6) or 501(7)) with respect to Securities of any series at the time
Outstanding occurs and is continuing, then in every such case the Trustee or the
Holders of not less than 25% in principal amount of the Outstanding Securities
of that series may declare the principal amount of all the Securities of that
series (or, if any Securities of that series are Original Issue Discount
Securities, such portion of the principal amount of such Securities as may be
specified by the terms thereof) to be due and payable immediately, by a notice
in writing to the Corporation (and to the Trustee if given by Holders), and upon
any such declaration such principal amount (or specified amount) shall become
immediately due and payable. If an Event of Default specified in Section 501(6)
or 501(7) with respect to Securities of any series at the time Outstanding
occurs, the principal amount of all the Securities of that series (or, if any
Securities of that series are Original Issue Discount Securities, such portion
of the principal amount of such Securities as may be specified by the terms
thereof) shall automatically, and without any declaration or other action on the
part of the Trustee or any Holder, become immediately due and payable.

         At any time after such a declaration of acceleration with respect to
Securities of any series has been made and before a judgment or decree for
payment of the money due has been obtained by the Trustee as hereinafter in this





Trustee, its agents and counsel, and any other amounts due the Trustee under
Section 607 except as a result of its negligence or bad
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faith.

         No provision of this Indenture shall be deemed to authorize the Trustee
to authorize or consent to or accept or adopt on behalf of any Holder any plan
of reorganization, arrangement, adjustment or composition affecting the
Securities or the rights of any Holder thereof or to authorize the Trustee to
vote in respect of the claim of any Holder in any such proceeding; provided,
however, that the Trustee may, on behalf of the Holders, vote for the election
of a trustee in bankruptcy or similar official and be a member of a creditors'
or other similar committee.

SECTION 505. TRUSTEE MAY ENFORCE CLAIMS WITHOUT POSSESSION OF SECURITIES.

         All rights of action and claims under this Indenture or the Securities
may be prosecuted and enforced by the Trustee without the possession of any of
the Securities or the production thereof in any proceeding relating thereto, and
any such proceeding instituted by the Trustee shall be brought in its own name
as trustee of an express trust, and any recovery of judgment shall, after
provision for the payment of the reasonable compensation, expenses,
disbursements and advances of the Trustee, its agents and counsel (except no
such provision shall be made respecting compensation, expenses, disbursements
and advances made as a result of Trustee's negligence), be for the ratable
benefit of the Holders of the Securities in respect of which such judgment has
been recovered.

SECTION 506. APPLICATION OF MONEY COLLECTED.

         Any money collected by the Trustee pursuant to this Article shall be
applied in the following order, at the date or dates fixed by the Trustee and,
in case of the distribution of such money on account of principal or any premium
or interest, upon presentation of the Securities and the notation thereon of the
payment if only partially paid and upon surrender thereof if fully paid:

         FIRST: To the payment of costs and expenses of collection, reasonable
compensation to the Trustee, its agents, attorneys and counsel, and all other
expenses and liabilities incurred, and all advances made, by the Trustee except
as a result of its negligence or bad faith.

         SECOND: In case the principal of the outstanding Securities of any
series in respect of which such moneys have been collected shall not have become
due, to the payment of interest on the Securities of such series, in the order
of maturity of the installments of such interest, with interest (to the extent
that such interest has been collected by the Trustee) upon the overdue
installments of interest at the same rate or the yield to maturity (in the case
of Original Issue Discount Securities) specified on the Securities of such
series, such payments to be made ratably to the persons entitled thereto,
without discrimination or preference.

         THIRD: In case the principal of the outstanding Securities of any
series in respect of which such moneys have been collected shall have become
due, by declaration, or otherwise, to the payment of the whole amount then owing
and unpaid upon the Securities of such series for principal, premium (if any)
and interest, with interest upon the overdue principal, premium (if any) and (to
the extent that such interest has been collected by the Trustee) upon overdue
installments of interest at the same rate or the yield to maturity (in the case
of Original Issue Discount Securities) specified on the Securities of such
series; and in case such moneys shall be insufficient to pay in full the whole
amount so due and unpaid upon the Securities of such series, then to the
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payment of such principal, premium (if any) and interest, without preference or
priority of principal and premium (if any), or of any installment of interest
over any other installment of interest, or of any Security of such series over
any other Security of such series, ratably to the aggregate of such principal
and accrued and unpaid interest.

SECTION 507. LIMITATION ON SUITS.

         No Holder of any Security of any series shall have any right to
institute any proceeding, judicial or otherwise, with respect to this Indenture,
or for the appointment of a receiver or trustee, or for any other remedy
hereunder, unless

         (1)      such Holder has previously given written notice to the Trustee
                  of a continuing Event of Default with respect to the
                  Securities of that series;





                  Trustee that is not inconsistent with such direction.



                  request, direction, consengt,



SECTION 604. NOT RESPONSIBLE FOR RECITALS OR ISSUANCE OF SECURITIES.

         The recitals contained herein and in the Securities, except the
Trustee's certificates of authentication, shall be taken as the statements of
the Corporation, and neither the Trustee nor any Authenticating Agent assumes
any responsibility for their correctness. The Trustee makes no representations
as to the validity or sufficiency of this Indenture or the Securities. Neither
the Trustee nor any Authenticating Agent shall be accountable for the use or
application by the Corporation of Securities or the proceeds thereof.

SECTION 605. TRUSTEE MAY HOLD SECURITIES.

         The Trustee, any Authenticating Agent, any Paying Agent, any Security
Registrar or any other agent of the Corporation, in its individual or any other
capacity, may become the owner or pledgee of Securities and, subject to Sections
608 and 613, may otherwise deal with the Corporation with the same rights it
would have if it were not Trustee, Authenticating Agent, Paying Agent, Security
Registrar or such other agent.

SECTION 606. MONEY HELD IN TRUST.

         Money held by the Trustee, or any Paying Agent, in trust hereunder need
not be segregated from other funds except to the extent required by law. Neither
the Trustee nor any Paying Agent shall be under any liability for interest on
any money received by it hereunder except as otherwise agreed in writing with
the Corporation.

SECTION 607. COMPENSATION, REIMBURSEMENT, INDEMNIFICATION.

         The Corporation agrees as follows:

         (1)      to pay to the Trustee from time to time such compensation as
                  shall be agreed in writing between the Corporation and the
                  Trustee for all services rendered by it hereunder (which
                  compensation shall not be limited by any provision of law in
                  regard to the compensation of a trustee of an express trust);

         (2)      except as otherwise expressly provided herein, to reimburse
                  the Trustee upon its request for all reasonable expenses,
                  disbursements and advances incurred or made by the Trustee in
                  accordance with any provision of this Indenture (including the
                  reasonable compensation and the expenses and disbursements of
                  its agents and counsel), except any such expense, disbursement
                  or advance as may be attributable to its negligence or bad
                  faith; and

         (3)      to indemnify the Trustee for, and to hold it harmless against,
                  any and all loss, liability, damage, claim or expense,
                  including taxes (other than taxes based upon, measured by, or
                  determined by the income of the Trustee) incurred without
                  negligence or bad faith on its p1 1 1 1쀀of 1ge, clai h1  i�, dv d   eble c accoterm   oun             itasable c the in an ege, without

 ge, trust);





                                    any court of competent jurisdiction for the
                                    removal of the Trustee with respect to all
                                    Securities and the appointment of a
                                    sp  �   any ce 



hereunder by more than one Trustee, it being understood that nothing herein or
in such supplemental indenture shall constitute such Trustees co-trustees of the
same trust and that each such Trustee shall be trustee of a trust or trusts
hereunder separate and apart from any trust or trusts hereunder administered by
any other such Trustee; and upon the execution and delivery of such supplemental
indenture the resignation or removal of the retiring Trustee shall become
effective to the extent provided therein and each such successor Trustee,
without any further act, deed or conveyance, shall become vested with all the
rights, powers, trusts and duties of the retiring Trustee with respect to the
Securities of that or those series to which the appointment of such successor
Trustee relates; but, on request of the Corporation or any successor Trustee,
such retiring Trustee shall duly assign, transfer and deliver to such successor
Trustee all property and money held by such retiring Trustee hereunder with
respect to the Securities of that or those series to which the appointment of
such successor Trustee relates.

         Upon request of any such successor Trustee, the Corporation shall
execute any and all instruments for more fully and certainly vesting in and
confirming to such successor Trustee all such rights, powers and trusts referred
to in the first or second preceding paragraph, as the case may be.

         No successor Trustee shall accept its appointment unless at the time of
such acceptance such successor Trustee shall be qualified and eligible under
this Article.

SECTION 612. MERGER, CONVERSION, CONSOLIDATION OR SUCCESSION TO BUSINESS.

         Any corporation into which the Trustee may be merged or converted or
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SECTION 1001. PAYMENT OF PRINCIPAL, PREMIUM AND INTEREST.

         The Corporation covenants and agrees for the benefit of each series of
Securities that it will duly and punctually pay or cause to be paid the
principal of (including any amount in respect of original issu�ind agrees 



paid to the Corporation on Corporation Request, or (if then held by the
Corporation) shall be discharged from such trust; and the Holder of such
Security shall thereafter, as an unsecured general creditor, look only to the
Corporation for payment thereof, and all liability of the Trustee or such Paying
Agent with respect to such trust money, and all liability of the Corporation as
trustee thereof, shall thereupon cease; provided, however, that the Trustee or
such Paying Agent, before being required to make any such repayment, may at the
expense of the Corporation cause to be published once, in a newspaper published
in the English language, customarily published on each Business Day and of
general circulation in New York, New York, notice that such money remains
unclaimed and that, after a date specified therein, which shall not be less than
30 days from the date of such publication, any unclaimed balance of such money
then remaining will be repaid to the Corporation free of the trust formerly
impressed upon it.

SECTION 1004. STATEMENT BY OFFICERS AS TO DEFAULT.

     The Corporation will deliver to the Trustee, within 120 days 1otice lu�ySTABusiness io00�蝐�2lr 1otiCodateAT
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                           plan, acquiring beneficial ownership of shares of
                           Voting Stock, whether representing thirty-five
                           percent (35%) or more of the outstanding Voting Power
                           of the Corporation or otherwise or

                  (ii)     any Person whose ownership of shares of Voting Stock
                           representing thirty-five percent (35%) or more of the
                           outstanding Voting Power of the Corporation results
                           solely from the Corporation's calculation from time
                           to time of the relative voting rights of the classes
                           of Voting Stock of the Corporation.

         (b)      Within fifteen (15) Business Days after the occurrence of a
                  Change in Control, the Corporation shall mail a written notice
                  of Change in Control by first-class mail to the Trustee and to
                  each Holder (and to beneficial owners as required by
                  applicable law) of Securities of any series and shall cause a
                  copy of such notice to be published in a daily newspaper of
                  national circulation. The notice shall state:

                  (1)      the events causing a Change in Control (specifying
                           such events) and the date of such Change in Control;

                  (2)      the date by which the Change in Control Purchase
                           Notice pursuant to this Section 1007 must be given;

                  (3)      the Change in Control Purchase Date;

                  (4)      the Change in Control Purchase Price;

                  (5)      the name and address of the Paying Agent for such
                           series;

                  (6)      that on the Change in Control Purchase Date each
                           Security of such series surrendered in accordance
                           with this Section 1007 and the terms of such Security
                           for payment at the Change in Control Purchase Price
                           will be purchased by the Corporation at such price
                           and, if applicable, that interest thereon will cease
                           to accrue on and after such date;

                  (7)      the procedures the Holder must follow to exercise
                           rights under this Section 1007, including procedures
                           to be followed by a Holder acting as a Holder of
                           record on behalf of more than one beneficial owner in
                           exercising rights specified in this Section 1007 with
                           respect to less than all such beneficial owners; and

                  (8)      the procedures for withdrawing a Change in Control
                           Purchase
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                           Notice.

         (c)      A Holder of Securities of any series may exercise its rights
                  specified in Section 1007(a) by delivering a written notice of
                  purchase (a "Change in Control Purchase Notice") to the Paying
                  Agent for such series at its address set forth on the notice
                  sent pursuant to Section 1007(b)(5) at any time prior to the
                  close of business on the Change in Control Purchase Date with
                  respect to such Change of Control, stating:

                  (1)      the certificate number or numbers of the Security or
                           Securities which the Holder will deliver to be
                           purchased; and

                  (2)      that such Security or Securities shall be purchased
                           pursuant to the terms and conditions specified herein
                           and in the Corporation's notice pursuant to Section
                           1007(b).

         A Holder may, but is not required to, use the Form of Change in Control
Purchase Notice attached hereto as Exhibit A.

         The delivery of such Security or Securities to such Paying Agent prior
to, on or after the Change in Control Purchase Date (together with all necessary
endorsements) at the offices of such Paying Agent shall be a condition to the
receipt by the Holder of the Change in Control Purchase Price therefor,
provided, however, that such Change in Control Purchase Price shall be so paid
pursuant to this Section 1007 only if the Security or Securities so delivered to
the Paying Agent shall conform in all respects to the description thereof set
forth in the related Change in Control Purchase Notice.



         The Corporation shall establish procedures to permit a Holder of a
Security or Securities acting as a Holder of record on behalf of more than one
beneficial owner to exercise the rights specified in this Section 1007 with
respect to less than all such beneficial owners.

         Any purchase by the Corporation contemplated pursuant to the provisions
of this Section 1007 shall be consummated by the delivery of the consideration
to be received by the Holder promptly follo�o







         The Corporation

         (1)      may deliver Outstanding Securities of a series (other than any
                  previously called for redemption) and

         (2)      may apply as a credit Securities of a series which have been
                  redeemed either at the election of the Corporation pursuant to
                  the terms of such Securities or through the application of
                  permitted optional sinking fund payments pursuant to the terms
                  of such Securities,

in each case in satisfaction of all or any part of any sinking fund payment with
respect to any Securities of such series required to be made pursuant to the
terms of such Securities as and to the extent �ĐԀerthetor redempt ma as ecuritiesr etemres









                    NOTICE OF WITHDRAWAL OF CHANGE IN CONTROL
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NOTE: This reconciliation and tie shall not, for any purpose, be deemed to be a
part of the Indenture.
     INDENTURE, dated as of       ,       , between United States Steel
Corporation, a Delaware corporation (the "Corporation"), having its principal
office at 600 Grant Street, Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania 15219-2800, and The Bank of
New York, a New York banking corporation, as Trustee (the "Trustee").

         For and in consideration of the premises and the purchase of
subordinated debentures, notes, bonds or other debt instruments (the
"Securities" by the holders thereof (the "Holders"), it is mutually agreed, for
the equal and proportionate benefit of all Holders of the Securities or of



series thereof, as follows:

                                   ARTICLE ONE
                        DEFINITIONS AND OTHER PROVISIONS
                             OF GENERAL APPLICATION

SECTION 101.  DEFINITIONS.

         For all purposes of this Indenture, except as otherwise expressly
provided or unless the context otherwise express, requires the following shall
apply:

         (1)      The terms defined in this Article have the meanings assigned
                  to them in this Article and include the plural as well as the
                  singular;

         (2)      All other terms used herein which are defined in the Trust
                  Indenture Act, either directly or by reference therein, have
                  the meanings assigned to them therein;

         (3)      All accounting terms not otherwise defined herein have the
                  meanings assigned to them in accordance with generally
                  accepted accounting principles, and, except as otherwise
                  expressly provided herein, the term "generally accepted
                  accounting principles" with respect to any computation
                  required or permitted hereunder shall mean such accounting
                  principles as are generally accepted at the date of such
                  computation;

         (4)      Unless the context otherwise requires, any reference to an
                  "Article" or a "Section" refers to an Article or a Section, as
                  the case may be, of this Indenture; and

         (5)      The words "herein", "hereof" and "hereunder" and other words
                  of similar import refer to this Indenture as a whole and not
                  to any particular Article, Section or other subdivision.
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                  there shall have been presented to the Trustee proof
                  satisfactory to it that such Securities are held by a bona
                  fide purchaser in whose hands such Securities are valid
                  obligations of the Corporation;
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provided, however, that in determining whether the Holders of the requisite
principal amount of the Outstanding Securities have given, made or taken any
request, demand, authorization, direction, notice, consent, waiver or other
action hereunder as of any date,

                  (A)      the principal amount of an Original Issue Discount
                           Security that shall be deemed to be Outstanding shall
                           be the amount of the principal thereof that would be
                           due and payable as of such date of such determination
                           upon acceleration of the Maturity thereof to such
                           date pursuant to Section 502,

                  (B)      if, as of such date, the principal amount payable at
                           the Stated Maturity of a Security is not
                           determinable, the principal amount of such Security
                           that shall be deemed to be Outstanding shall be the
                           amount as specified or determined as contemplated by
                           Section 301,

                  (C)      the principal amount of a Security denominated in one
                           or more foreign currencies or currenc�蝐�pal is not





                           the United States of America is pledged or

                  (ii)     an obligation of a Person controlled or supervised by
                           and acting as an agency or instrumentality of the
                           United States of America the payment of which is
                           unconditionally guaranteed as a full faith and credit
                           obligation by the United States of America,

         that, in either case (i) or (ii), is not callable or redeemable at the
         option of the issuer thereof, and

                  (y)      any depositary receipt issued by a bank (as defined
                           in Section 3(a)(2) of the Securities Act) as
                           custodian with respect to any U.S. Government
                           Obligation which is specified in Clause (x) above and
                           held by such bank for the account of the holder of
                           such depositary receipt, or with respect to any
                           specific payment of principal of or interest on any
                           U.S. Government Obligation which is so specified and
                           held, provided that (except as required by law) such
                           custodian is not authorized to make any deduction
                           from the amount payable to the holder of such
                           depositary receipt from any amount received by the
                           custodian in respect of the U.S. Government
                           Obligation or the specific payment of principal or
                           interest evidenced by such depositary receipt.

         "Vice President", when used with respect to the Corporation or the
Trustee, means any vice president, whether or not designated by a number or a
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         Any certificate or opinion of an officer of the Corporation may be
based, insofar as it relates to legal matters, upon a certificate or opinion of,
or representations by, counsel, unless such officer knows, or in the exercise of
reasonable care should know, that the certificate or opinion or representations
with respect to the matters upon which his certificate or opinion is based are
e�





                                 SECURITY FORMS

SECTION 201.  FORMS GENERALLY.

         The Securities of each series shall be in substantially the form set
forth in this Article, or in such other form as shall be established by an
Establishment Action or in one or more indentures supplemental hereto, in each
case with such appropriate insertions, omissions, substitutions and other
variations as are required or permitte�s







the Security.]

         The Indenture contains provisions permitting the Corporation and the
Trustee to modify the Indenture or any supplemental indenture without the
consent of the Holders for one or more of the following purposes: (1) to
evidence the succession of another corporation to the Corporation; (2) to add to
the covenants of the Corporation further covenants, restrictions, conditions or
provisions; (3) to add additional events of default for the benefit of Holders
of all or any series of Securities; (4) to add to or change
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denomination, as requested by the Holder surrendering the same.

         No service charge shall be made for any such registration of transfer
or exchange, but the Corporation or the Trustee may require payment of a sum
sufficient to cover any tax or other governmental charge payable in connection
therewith.

         Prior to due presentment of this Security for registration of transfer,
the Corporation, the Trustee and any agent of the Corporation or the Trustee may
treat the Person in whose name this Security is registered as the owner hereof
for all purposes, whether or not this Security be overdue, and neither the
Corporation, the Trustee nor any such agent shall be affected by notice to the
contrary.

         All terms used in this Security that are defined in the Indenture shall
have the meanings assigned to them in the Indenture.
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                  Security (or one or more Predecessor Securities) is registered
                  at the close of business on the Regular Record Date for such
                  interest;

         (4)      the date or dates on which the principal of any Securities of
                  the series is payable;

         (5)      the rate or rates at which any Securities of the series shall
                  bear interest, if any, the date or dates from which any such
                  interest shall accrue, the Interest Payment Dates on which any
                  such interest shall be payable and the Regular Record Date for
                  any such interest payable on any Interest Payment Date;
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         (6)      the place or places where the principal of and/or any premium
                  or interest on any Securities of the series shall be payable;

         (7)      the period or periods within which, the price or prices at
                  which, the currency or currencies (including currency units)
                  in which and the other terms and conditions upon which any
                  Securities of the series may be redeemed, in whole or in part,
                  at the option of the Corporation and, if other than by a Board
                  Resolution, the manner in which any election by the
                  Corporation to redeem the Securities shall be evidenced;

         (8)      the obligation, if any, of the Corporation to redeem or
                  purchase any Securities of the series pursuant to any sinking
                  fund or analogous provisions or at the option of the Holder
                  thereof and the period or periods within which, the price or
                  prices at which and the terms and conditions upon which any
                  Securities of the series shall be redeemed or purchased, in
                  whole or in part, pursuant to such obligation;

         (9)      if other than denominations of $1,000 and any integral
                  multiple thereof, the denominations in which any Securities of
                  the series shall be issuable;

         (10)     if the amount of principal of or any premium or interest on
                  any Securities of the series may be determined with reference
                  to an index, pursuant to a formula or other method, the manner
                  in which such amounts shall be determined;

         (11)     if other than the currency of the United States of America,
                  the currency, currencies or currency units in which the
                  principal of or any premium or interest on any Securities of
                  the series shall be payable and the manner of determining the
                  equivalent thereof in the currency of the United States of
                  America for any purpose, including for purposes of the
                  definition of "Outstanding" in Section 101;

         (12)     if the principal of or any premium or interest on any
                  Securities of the series is to be payable, at the election of
                  the Corporation or the Holder thereof, in one or more
                  currencies or currency units other than that or those in which
                  such Securities are stated to be payable, the currency,
                  currencies or currency units in which the principal of or any
                  premium or interest on such Securities as to which such
                  election is made shall be payable, the periods within which
                  and the terms and conditions upon which such election is to be
                  made and the amount so payable (or the manner in which such
                  amount shall be determined);

         (13)     if other than the entire principal amount thereof, the portion
                  of the principal amount of any Securities of the series which
                  shall be payable upon declaration of acceleration of the
                  Maturity thereof pursuant to Section 502;

         (14)     if the principal amount payable at the Stated Maturity of any
                  Securities of the series will not be determinable as of any
                  one or more dates prior to the Stated Maturity, the amount
                  which shall be deemed to be the principal amount of such
                  Securities as of any such date for any purpose
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                  thereunder or hereunder, including the principal amount
                  thereof which shall be due and payable upon any Maturity other
                  than the Stated Maturity or which shall be deemed to be
                  Outstanding as of any date prior to the Stated Maturity (or,
                  in any such case, the manner in which such amount deemed to be
                  the principal amount shall be determined);

         (15)     if applicable, that the Securities of the series, in whole or
                  any specified part, shall be defeasible pursuant to Section







SECTION 305.  REGISTRATION, REGISTRATION OF TRANSFER AND EXCHANGE.

         The Corporation shall cause to be kept in an office or agency of the
Corporation in a Place of Payment a register (the register maintained in any
such office or agency of the Corporation in a Place of Payment being herein
sometimes collectively referred to as the "Security Register") in which, subject
to such reasonable regulations as it may prescribe, the Corporation shall
provide for the registration of Securities and of transfers
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of Securities. The Trustee, or any other party serving in such capacity with the
Trustee's consent, is hereby appointed "Security Registrar" for the purpose of
registering Securities and transfers of Securities as herein provided.

         Upon surrender for registration of transfer of any Security of a series
at the office or agency of the Corporation in a Place of Payment for that
series, the Corporation shall execute, and the Trustee shall authenticate and
deliver, in the name of the designated transferee or transferees, one or more
new Securities of the same series, of any authorized denominations and of like
tenor and aggregate principal amount.

         At the option of the Holder, Securities of any series may be exchanged
for other Securities of the same series, of any authorized denominations and of
like tenor and aggregate principal amount, upon surrender of the Securities to
be exchanged at such office or agency. Whenever any Securities are so
surrendered for exchange, the Corporation shall execute, and the Trustee shall
authenticate and deliver, the Securities that the Holder making the exchange is
entitled to receive.

         All Securities issued upon any registration of transfer or exchange of
Securities shall be the valid obligations of the Corporation, evidencing the
same debt, and entitled to the same benefits under this Indenture, as the
Securities surrendered upon such registration of transfer or exchange.

         Every Security presented or surrendered for registration of transfer or
for exchange shall (if so required by the Corporation or the Trustee) be duly
endorsed, or be accompanied by a written instrument of transfer in form
satisfactory to the Corporation and the Security Registrar duly executed, by the
Holder thereof or his attorney duly authorized in writing.

         No service charge shall be made for any registration of transfer or
exchange of Securities, but the Corporation may require payment of a sum
sufficient to cover any tax or other governmental charge that may be imposed in
connection with any registration of transfer or exchange of Securities, other
than exchanges pursuant to Section 304, 906 or 1107 not involving any transfer.

         If the Securities of any series (or of any series and specified tenor)
are to be redeemed in part, the Corporation shall not be required (A) to issue,
register the transfer of or exchange any Securities of that series (or of that
series and specified tenor, as the case may be) during a period beginning at the
opening of business 15 days before the day of the mailing of a notice of
redemption of any such Securities selected for redemption under Section 1103 and
ending at the close of business on the day of such mailing, or (B) to register
the transfer of or exchange any Security so selected for redemption in whole or
in part, except the unredeemed portion of any Security being redeemed in part.

         The provisions of the following clauses shall apply only to Global
Securities:

         (1)      Each Global Security authenticated under this Indenture shall
                  be registered in the name of the Depositary designated for
                  such Global Security or a nominee thereof and delivered to
                  such Depositary or a nominee thereof or custodian therefor,
                  and each such Global Security shall constitute a single
                  Security for all purposes of this Indenture.
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         (2)      Notwithstanding any other provision in this Indenture, no
                  Global Security may be exchanged in whole or in part for
                  Securities registered, and no transfer of a Global Security in
                  whole or in part may be registered, in the name of any Person
                  other than the Depositary for such Global Security or a
                  nominee thereof unless

                  (A)      such Depositary

                           (i)      has notified the Corporation that it is
                                    unwilling or unable to continue as
                                    Depositary for such Global Security or

                           (ii)     has ceased to be a clearing agency
                                    registered under the Exchange Act,









                  conditions precedent herein provided for relating to the
                  satisfaction and discharge of this Indenture with respect to
                  such Securities have been complied with.

         Notwithstanding the satisfaction and discharge of this Indenture, the
obligations of the Corporation to the Trustee under Section 607, the obligations
of the Trustee to any Authenticating Agent under Section 614 and, if money shall
have been deposited with the Trustee pursuant to subclause (B) of Clause (1) of
this Section, the obligations of the Trustee under Section 402, Article Six and
the last paragraph of Section 1003 shall survive.

SECTION 402.  APPLICATION OF TRUST MONEY.

         Subject to the provisions of the last paragraph of Section 1003, all
money deposited with the Trustee pursuant to Section 401 shall be held in trust
and applied by it, in accordance with the provisions of the Securities and this
Indenture, to the payment, either directly or through any Paying Agent
(including the Corporation acting as its own Paying Agent) as the Trustee may
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                           days;

    or

         (6)      (A) the commencement by the Corporation of a voluntary case or
                  proceeding under any applicable Federal or State bankruptcy,
                  insolvency, reorganization or other similar law to be
                  adjudicated a bankrupt or insolvent;
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                  (B)      the consent by the Corporation to the entry of a
                           decree or order for relief in respect of it in an
                           involuntary case or proceeding under any applicable
                           Federal or State bankruptcy, insolvency,
                           reorganization or other similar law or the consent by
                           it to the commencement of any bankruptcy or
                           insolvency case or proceeding against it;

                  (C)      the filing by the Corporation of a petition or answer
                           or consent seeking reorganization or relief under any
                           applicable Federal or State bankruptcy, insolvency,
                           reorganization or other similar law, or the consent
                           by the Corporation to the filing of such petition;

                  (D)      the consent by the Corporation to the appointment of
                           or taking possession by a custodian, receiver,
                           liquidator, assignee, trustee, sequestrator or other
                           similar official of the Corporation or of any
                           substantial part of its property;

                  (E)      the making by the Corporation of an assignt蝐�poraoraor ssignt蝐�por the Corpoorpof its pro o ing ial p custodiaigne          th  th  th  th         tig  tig operty;
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SECTION 514. UNDERTAKING FOR COSTS.

      In any suit for the enforcement of any right or remedy under this
Indenture, or in any suit against the Trustee for any action taken, suffered or
omitted by it as Trustee, a court may require any party litigant in such suit to
file an undertaking to pay the costs of such suit, and may assess costs against
any such party litigant, in the manner and to the extent provided in the Trust
Indenture Act; provided that neither this Section nor the Trust Indenture Act
shall be deemed to authorize any court to require such an undertaking or to make
such an assessment in any suit instituted by the Corporation.
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SECTION 515. WAIVER OF USURY, STAY OR EXTENSION LAWS.

      The Corporation covenants (to the extent that it may lawfully do so) that
it will not at any time insist upon, or plead, or in any manner whatsoever claim
or take the benefit or advantage of, any usury, stay or extension law wherever
enacted, now or at any time hereafter in force, which may affect the covenants
or the performance of this Indenture; and the Corporation (to the extent that it
may lawfully do so) hereby expressly waives all benefit or advantage of any such
law and covenants that it will not hinder, delay or impede the execution of any
power herein granted to the Trustee, but will suffer and permit the execution of
every such power as though no such law had been enacted.

                                   ARTICLE SIX
                                   THE TRUSTEE

SECTION 601. CERTAIN DUTIES AND RESPONSIBILITIES.

      The duties and responsibilities of the Trustee shall be as provided by the
Trust Indenture Act. Notwithstanding the foregoing, no provision of this
Indenture shall require the Trustee to expend or risk its own funds or otherwise
incur any financial liability in the performance of any of its duties hereunder,
or in the exercise of any of its rights or powers, if it shall have reasonable
grounds for believing that repayment of such funds or adequate indemnity against
such risk or liability is not reasonably assured to it. Whether or not therein
expressly so provided, every provision of this Indenture relating to the conduct
or affecting the liability of or affording protection to the Trustee shall be
subject to the provisions of this Section.

SECTION 602. NOTICE OF DEFAULTS.

      If a default occurs hereunder with respect to Securities of any series,
the Trustee shall give the Holders of Securities of such series notice of such
default as and to the extent provided by the Trust Indenture Act; provided,
however, that in the case of any default of the character specified in Section
501(4) with respect to Securities of such series, no such notice to Holders
shall be given until at least 60 days after the occurrence thereof. For the
purpose of this Section, the term "default" means any event or events, as the
case may be, specified in Section 501, not including periods of grace, if any,
provided for therein.

SECTION 603. CERTAIN RIGHTS OF TRUSTEE.

      Subject to the provisions of Section 601:

      (1)   the Trustee may rely and shall be protected in acting or refraining
            from acting upon any resolution, action, certificate, statement,
            instrument, opinion, report, notice, request, direction, consent,
            order, bond, debenture, note, other evidence of indebtedness or
            other paper or document believed by it to be genuine and to have
            been signed or presented by the proper party or parties;

      (2)   any request or direction of the Corporation mentioned herein shall
            be sufficiently evidenced by a Corporation Request or Corporation
            Order, and any resolution of the Board of Directors or Establishment
            Action may
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            be sufficiently evidenced by a Board Resolution or Establishment
            Action, as the case may be;

      (3)   whenever in the administration of this Indenture the Trustee shall
            deem it desirable that a matter be proved or established prior to
            taking, suffering or omitting any action hereunder, the Trustee
            (unless other evidence be herein specifically prescribed) may, in
            the absence of bad faith on its part, rely upon an Officers'
            Certificate;

      (4)   the Trustee may consult with counsel and the written advice of such
            counsel or any Opinion of Counsel shall be full and complete
            authorization and protection in respect of any action taken,





            to indemnification.

      If any action, suit or proceeding is brought against any Trustee in
connection with any claim for which it is entitled to indemnity hereunder, it
shall promptly (but no later than ten days following service) notify the
Corporation in writing enclosing a copy of all papers served. All counsel
employed to defend any such claim shall be retained directly by the Corporation
and may serve as counsel to the Corporation and/or one or more Trustees. Absent
a conflict of interest, the Corporation shall not be required to pay the fees
and expenses of more than one law firm in connection with its obligations
hereunder. A Trustee entitled to indemnification may, in addition to counsel
engaged by the Corporation, engage counsel to represent such party at that
party's sole expense. Notwithstanding any other provision of this Indenture, the
Corporation shall not be liable
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to pay any settlement agreed to without its written consent.
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eligible in accordance with the provisions of this Section, such Authenticating
Agent shall resign immediately in the manner and with the effect specified in
this Section.

      Any corporation into which an Authenticating Agent may be merged or
converted or with which it may be consolidated, or any corporation resulting
from any merger, conversion or consolidation to which such Authenticating Agent
shall be a party, or any corporation succeeding to all or substantially all of
the corporate agency or corporate trust business of an Authenticating Agent,
shall continue to be an Authenticating Agent, provided such corporation shall be
otherwise eligible under this Section, without the execution or filing of any
paper or any further act on the part of the Trustee or the Authenticating Agent.

      In case at the time such successor to any Authenticating Agent with
respect to any series shall succeed to such Authenticating Agent, any of the
Securities of such series shall have been authenticated but not delivered, any
such successor to such Authenticating Agent may adopt the certificate of
authentication of any predecessor Authenticating Agent and deliver such
Securities so authenticated; and in case at that time any of the Securities of
such series shall not have been authenticated, any successor to any
Authenticating Agent may authenticate such Securities either in the name of any
predecessor hereunder or in the name of successor Authenticating Agent; and in
all such cases such certificate shall have the full force which it is anywhere
in the Securities of such series or in this Indenture provided that the
certificate of the predecessor Authenticating Agent shall have; provided,
however, that the right to adopt the certificate of authentication of any
predecessor Authenticating Agent or to authenticate Securities in the name of
any predecessor Authenticating Agent shall apply only to its successor or
successors by merger, conversion or consolidation.

      An Authenticating Agent may resign at any time by giving written notice
thereof to the Trustee and to the Corporation. The Trustee may at any time
terminate the agency of an Authenticating Agent by giving written notice thereof
to such Authenticating Agent and to the Corporation. Upon receiving such a
notice of resignation or upon such a termination, or in case at any time such
Authenticating Agent shall cease to be eligible in accordance with the
provisions of this Section, the Trustee may appoint a successor Authenticating
Agent which must be acceptable to the Corporation and shall give notice of such
appointment in the manner provided in Section 106 to all Holders of Securities
of the series with respect to which such Authenticating Agent will serve. Any
successor Authenticating Agent upon acceptance of its appointment hereunder
shall become vested with all the rights, powers and duties of its predecessor
hereunder, with like effect as if originally named as an Authenticating Agent.
No successor Authenticating Agent shall be appointed unless eligible under the
provisions of this Section.

      Any Authenticating Agent by the acceptance of its appointment shall be
deemed to have agreed with the Trustee that: it will perform and carry out the
duties of an Authenticating Agent as herein set forth; it will keep and maintain
and furnish to the Trustee from time to time as requested by the Trustee
appropriate records of all transactions carried out by it as Authenticating
Agent and will furnish the Trustee such other information and reports as the
Trustee may reasonably require; it is eligible for
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appointment as Authenticating Agent under this Section 614 and will notify the
Trustee promptly if it shall cease to be so qualified; and it will indemnify the
Trustee against any loss, liability or expense incurred by the Trustee and will
defend any claim asserted against the Trustee by reason of acts or failures to
act of the Authenticating Agent but it shall have no liability for any action
taken by it at the specific written direction of the Trustee.

      The Trustee agrees to pay to each Authenticating Agent from time to time
reasonable compensation for its services under this Section, and the Trustee
shall be entitled to be reimbursed for such payments, subject to the provisions
of Section 607.

      If an appointment with respect to one or more series is made pursuant to
this Section, the Securities of such series may have endorsed thereon, in
addition to the Trustee's certificate of authentication, an alternative
certificate of authentication in the following form:

            This is one of the Securities of the series designated therein
      referred to in the within-mentioned Indenture.

      The Ban